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Price Optimization and the Pursuit of Value
In this article, the author explores cur-
rent shifts in pricing technology, fo-
cused on defining value drivers through 
price and margin optimization. With 
more than a decade of pricing experi-
ence, author Robert Irwin works on 
implementing and automating pricing 
processes, strategies and margin optimi-
zation. He can be reached at rirwin@
vendavo.com. 

In observing the pricing space over the 
past decade, it is interesting to note 
how the language around the use of 
technology as an enabler of change 

has not altered, but the expectations of 
what that means have. A decade ago it 
meant driving governance, compliance 
and control through the organization. We 
have Enron and the advent of the USA’s 
Sarbanes-Oxley Regulations and compli-
ance audit to thank for that. User adop-
tion and change enablement were part 
of a process of enforcement, rather than 
encouragement and cooperation.

Investment business cases were built 
with an emphasis on efficiency and accu-
racy. For example: a large chemical com-
pany had a 0.25% return on sales based 
simply on invoice price accuracy. Put 
another way, the price negotiated with 
the customer and agreed upon with sales 
was also the same one that appeared on 
the invoice. Due to their size, this 0.25% 
paid for the project and more.

Today, the expectations have changed in 
two particular ways:
 
1. The demand for consumer-like us-
ability of front end business applications 
has grown. Sales users expect the software 
they use to work as easily as any down-
loaded app. No training. No documen-
tation. Intuitive design. Available on any 
device. (This is user adoption through 
ease of use.)

2. While the C-Level continues on their 
journey to drive improvements in share-

holder value and deliver a profitable re-
turn, they are running out of options of 
how to get there.

For a long time, cost optimization ruled 
the roost, but the options have been used 
to the point of obsolescence. Outsourc-
ing. Offshoring. Lean Manufacturing. 
Just in time supply and invoice price 
accuracy programs. These were easy to 
measure—sometimes easy to achieve—
but they have, for the most part, all been 
done. Some businesses tried growth 
through acquisition, but this often de-
mands a premium and it does not guar-
antee results and success. Finally, cutting 
R&D does not make much sense. This 
should be avoided.

So what other options are there? The 
pursuit of value in the modern market-
place runs through price and margin 
optimization—perhaps the most criti-
cal part of today’s pricing technology 
environment. With such a system, orga-
nizations have the key capabilities to iden-
tify the drivers of value and define how 
much that value is worth to any given 
segment of the business. From there, price 
and margin optimization allows business 
leaders to guide the Sales team towards 
the successful capture of that value.

Access to performance data that simply 
wasn’t tracked before has resulted in the 
ability of all businesses to analyze and 
measure value derived from and delivered 
by all functions across the enterprise. Sales 
is no exception to this. You just need to 
want to do this. These new developments 
in how technology and business software 
are designed and delivered to the end user 
are the vehicle that will take the pricing 
discipline across the chasm. They are the 
vehicle that pricing professionals—wher-
ever they sit in an organization—can le-
verage to mobilize their talents and po-
sition the value of pricing optimization 
firmly into the boardroom.

As Patrick Reinmoeller noted in his 
study on C-Level attitudes to profit and 
margin, there is a desire and need to 

change. CFOs are still unsure how to 
drive an impact in margin outside of 
cost-out practices and they could use a 
little help. Price optimization is the most 
effective lever, combined with data proof 
points, that will deliver the confidence 
the CFO needs to look beyond cost-out 
as the strategy to improving profitabil-
ity. We see this happening now in a broad 
array of companies. Industry innovators 
are adopting value- based strategies and 
changing the way they set, negotiate and 
guide sales on the customer price decision.

Armed by new technologies with the ca-
pability to deliver real-time insights and 
specific guidance to the Sales team, or-
ganizations are changing the way they 
not only set targets, moving to a seg-
ment-based approach, but also how they 
measure and pay their Sales organiza-
tion based on performance relative to the 
target price. At the end of the day, what 
does this mean for you? As a Sales leader 
you will have the knowledge and confi-
dence that your team will be supported, 
empowered and able to make fast, accu-
rate and profitable decisions. They will 
be able to do what they are meant to do: 
negotiate and sell.

As the Head of Marketing you will be 
able to provide your team with the capa-
bilities to translate highly differentiated 
marketing strategies and value position-
ing into effectively deployed tactics that 
make it all the way through to the field 
and are reflected in your price and mar-
gin targets. And… as the pricing practi-
tioner, this is all good news. An improve-
ment in the overall skill level around 
pricing across the entire organization 
will drive cross-functional engagement 
and easier internal relationship manage-
ment. You will be able to deliver the ca-
pabilities to drive pricing discipline and 
excellence throughout the organization.

In the continuous pursuit of value, the 
pricing team is now able to demonstrate 
the true value of pricing optimization. 
This is bound to get the attention of the 
business, all the way to the top.
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